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Section 2520.810  Posting of Sexual Harassment Policies

a)	Section 5A-101.1 of the Act requires institutions of higher education to post, in a prominent and accessible location, a poster stating sexual harassment laws and policies.  The institution is given three posting options.  The posting documents are to be provided by the Department on its website.

1)	If an institution of higher education chooses option (i) as specified in the Act, the institution must post in accessible common areas its sexual harassment policies and ensure the posting continues to be prominent and accessible to students.  

2)	If an institution of higher education chooses option (ii) as specified in the Act, the institution must prominently post its sexual harassment policies and send an electronic copy to each student each time registration materials are sent.

3)	If an institution of higher education chooses option (iii) as specified in the Act, the institution must send each student an electronic copy of sexual harassment policies and require each student to acknowledge review of those policies prior to the student's completion of online registration for each academic term.  

b)	Any person may notify the Department that an institution of higher education allegedly has failed to comply with posting requirements of Section 5A-101.1 of the Act by writing to Director, Department of Human Rights, 100 West Randolph Street, Suite 10-100, Chicago, Illinois, 60601, along with a description of how the institution allegedly failed to comply with the Act.  The name, address and telephone number of the person making the allegation must be included.  The written notice must also state that the person making the allegation is available to testify as a witness to the alleged incident.  

(Source:  Added at 33 Ill. Reg. 17086, effective December 4, 2009)
